[image: image1.wmf] 

Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc.

PO Box 132

Capalaba 

Queensland 4157 


AREA 5 DISTRICT 24

CHARTER DATE: 24 SEPTEMBER 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict24.org

NEWSLETTER APRIL 2007

PRESIDENT: Judith Trevan-Hawke (HM 3821 2511)

CORRESPONDENCE: Jill Maclachlan (HM 3821 0951)

TREASURER: Philippa Donaldson (MOB 0411 875 234)

NEWSLETTER: Margaret Finegan (HM 3207 4442)

CALENDAR

APRIL

16th Dinner Meeting Alexandra Hills Hotel Finucane Rd Alexandra Hills 6.30 for 7 pm cost $28

28th Women’s Expo Cleveland Cultural Centre 10 am

30th Board Meeting 7 pm Barbara Wills’ home 42 Hardy Rd Birkdale

MAY

11th Garage Sale Set-up 4pm Cleveland High School Hall Smith St Cleveland

12th Garage Sale 7am to noon Cleveland High School Hall

14th Dinner Meeting and AGM Alexandra Hills Hotel

24th Biggest Cuppa for Cancer and breast cushion working bee 10am 3 Whitehall Ave Birkdale

28th Board Changeover Dinner Judith Trevan-Hawke’s home 8 Bowsprit Pde Cleveland

JUNE

11th Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday dinner meeting at private home

16th Sausage Sizzle Bunnings Victoria Pt 8am to 3pm

JULY

25th Christmas in July at Connections Restaurant, Metropolitan South Institute of TAFE Alexandra Hills

AUGUST

13th Redlands Show Holiday dinner meeting at Barbara Wills’ home 42 Hardy Rd Birkdale

SEPTEMBER

7,8,9 District 24 Conference Tweed Heads

DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE 
MONDAY 16TH APRIL

Apologies must be made to Philippa Donaldson 0411 875 234 by Thursday 12th April. After this date all meals must be paid for.

VENUE
Alexandra Hills Hotel

COST
$28

TIME
6.30 for Fellowship- Dinner to be served at 7 pm
PHILIPPA WOULD LIKE TO REMIND MEMBERS THAT ANNUAL FEES OF $130 ARE DUE. PLEASE PAY AT APRIL MEETING OR BEFORE THE AGM AT THE MAY MEETING.

ZONTA BIRTHDAYS

We have no members celebrating this month.

“As a woman I have no country. As a woman my country is the whole world.”  Virginia Woolf

PRESIDENTS REPORT

A very happy Easter to all, I can’t believe we are this far into the year. Please note that due to Easter being early the dinner meeting has moved to April 16th, still at the Alexandra Hills Hotel.

The new board members have been announced. I am sorry to be losing two stalwarts of the existing board in Julie Hossack and Barbara Wills, but delighted to welcome Beverley Tanner and Mary-Lou Podagiel. Who takes on which position will all be sorted before changeover I hope.

Since we last met the final figures have come in for the IWD dinner, what a wonderful effort from everyone, and a special thank you to Jill and Julie who worked hard to organize such a great event.

The Relay for Life afternoon tea was well supported and Zonta had a mention in the local paper. The Area meeting held at Brookwater was informative and fun. A report on both functions at the dinner meeting. 

Everyone has such busy lives that it has been difficult to get speakers to recent dinners. The April meeting is looking very promising for a guest speaker and two visitors. I look forward to a big turn out, as it is also the date for membership dues, which will remain at $130 this year.

Until the next time, in the meanwhile I hope the Easter bunny found you well.

Judith Trevan-Hawke

SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT 2006/7

Service

I would like to thank the Service and Fundraising Committee for their tremendous efforts this past year. The club’s successful fundraising activities allowed us to financially support both the local and national community and Zonta international objectives. Beneficiaries included Dr Ian Fraser, Director of the Centre for Immunology and Cancer Research ($5,000), Moreton TAFE College bursaries ($1,200), Maybanke ($1,000), Silky Oaks ($1,000), Zonta Club of Cairns for Cyclone Larry relief ($1,000), YWIPA ($450), fabric to the value of $202 to the Kiribati school girls, provision of afternoon tea at Relay for Life event and breast cushions for the Redlands Hospital. There was also continuing donations by members to support with personal health items clients of Silky Oaks, Maybanke and Redlands Mental Health. Members also donated the usual Christmas hampers to Silky Oaks and Maybanke.

Fundraising

I would like to thank all club members for their financial and social support of the fundraising activities this financial year. It has resulted in an exceptionally successful year with the total raised being $9,603. Special thanks go to Jill Allen and her team for organizing the hugely successful IWD Dinner and to Barbara Carter for coordinating the making of Zonta cards sold at the Melbourne Conference, and the Garden Party at Whepstead Manor. Thank you also to Marilyn Steenland for the use of her home for the well patronized High Tea. Once again the annual Garage Sale was a winner, thank you to all club members for your efforts and donations of saleable items. Many club members enjoyed the bus trip to O’Reillys and the Crazy Whist night.

Summary of the fundraising events are as follows:

IWD Dinner


$2,639.08
Sale of Zonta Cards at Melb. Conference
$2089.82

Garage Sale


$1231.50
High Tea at Marilyn Steenland’s

$1112

Sausage Sizzle


$ 495.46

Crazy Whist



$ 452

Garden Party & Books

$ 447.12

Dinner Meeting at President’s home
$ 360

Sale Entertainment books 

$ 274

O’Reillys Bus Trip


$ 266

Fundraisia


$156.25

Donation to Marilyn Smith

$  50

Zonta Club of B’ne wine sale
$  30

Future fundraising events organized include the annual Garage Sale on 12th May, Sausage Sizzle on 16th June and Christmas in July 0n 25th July 2007.

Julie Hossack

Chair, Service & Fundraising.

FROM THE TREASURER

PLEASE REMEMBER THAT ANNUAL FEES $130 ARE DUE

Philippa Donaldson 

STATUS OF WOMEN

A motion is to be proposed at the meeting by Marilyn Smith “That the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland provides up to 6 Bursaries at $200 each per annum for support of mature age (over 20) female students studying specifically at the Alexandra Hills Campus, of Metropolitan South Institute of TAFE, and who reside in the Wynnum Redland area.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their assistance in the presentation of the YWPA award to Caytlin Warner and the Perpetual Trophy to Carmel College. We shall soon be looking at the awards for this year. Marilyn Smith

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S NEWS


Once again we have held a successful International Women’s Day dinner, with this one being the best yet. I thought that the presentation of the room and the meal by the staff at the Alexandra Hills Hotel was excellent. The amount raised on the night of $2639.08 is the highest yet and we were pleased to be able to donate $5000 to further research by Professor Fraser and his team. That money will most likely be used for a research study on Vanuatu women and girls. There are too many people to thank individually, however I am grateful for your support. It now begs the question, what do we do to better this next year?

Jill Allen

PR & PROGRAMME

I hope everyone enjoys their Easter break and comes back ready to enjoy our next dinner meeting. Many thanks to Kath’s granddaughter Beth Toon, who organized press coverage of Professor Frazer and the club. We hope to have a guest speaker at the coming dinner meeting.

Barbara Wills

MEMBERSHIP & ORGANIZATION 

I have sent two letters of invitation to attend our next dinner meeting to prospective members. Unfortunately, because of family and business commitments, Pam Greenway has tendered her resignation. We will miss Pam and wish her well in her new business venture.

Gail Abbott

BREAST CUSHIONS

The next working bee will be held at my home, 3 Whitehall Ave Birkdale, on Thursday 24th May from 10 am until whenever. We will combine the working bee with the biggest cuppa for cancer, so if you haven’t time for the working bee, please support the fundraising for Cancer. You will also be welcome to come just for the cuppa.

Margaret Finegan

SILKY OAKS, MAYBANKE, REDLANDS MENTAL HEALTH

As always, personal hygiene items, tee shirts, socks, non-perishable food items, art equipment, school supplies, toiletries and household items can be donated.

OUR GARAGE SALE IS ON NEXT MONTH ANYTHING SALEABLE IS WELCOME.

Next board meeting is Monday 30th April at the home of Barbara Wills 42 Hardy Rd Birkdale.
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